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Submission on the consultation, Enabling consumer mobility by improving access to 
electricity product data 

Pāua to the People welcomes the opportunity to provide input into this consultation, where the 
Authority is considering changes to standardise how electricity product data is exchanged 
through an improved suite of Electricity Information Exchange Protocols (EIEPs). 

Our responses to the specific consultation questions are attached at the end of the document.  

In general, we believe consumer mobility will come when there is a margin for retailers , when 
multiple trading relationships enable solar mobility and the playing field is adequately level. We 
note that some of the bigger participants are pulling out of customer acquisition activity as they 
are losing money, which overall results in decreased mobility. 

For comparison and switching activities, for which product data standards are of relevance, we 
also note: 

• Consumer NZ, which provides the comparison and switching service, Powerswitch, had 
been asking retailers to pay to be listed. Pāua to the People hasn’t been listed on 
Powerswitch for 8 years, but for the benefit of consumers it should be mandatory. 

• Comparisons are made on the basis of an entire year, whereas Pāua to the People has 
customers for short periods, which makes it difficult to compare the value of our service 
with others in a way that matches how consumers use spot pricing. 

• For consumer mobility, it would be most advantageous if anyone can look at the 
comparison and switching service at any time to work out who is cheapest, however this  
means additional costs need to be covered for retailers (see margin). 

We appreciate the opportunity to provide a new perspective and welcome questions from the 
Authority on this submission at  

 

------------------------------------ 

Mark Hughes 
Managing Director, Pāua to the People 
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About Pāua to the People 

Pāua to the People is a small independent electricity retailer suppling New Zealand homes for 
over a decade, with the goal to help New Zealanders to keep their lights on and homes warm. In 
addition to retailing electricity directly to customers, Pāua to the People have recently expanded 
their operations to provide electricity retailer support services and bespoke electricity services.  

Pāua to the People has applied to the Power Innovation Pathway, the Authority’s open front door 
for innovators to access regulatory advice and support to accelerate the introduction of new 
products and services to market which can deliver significant consumer benefits.  

This submission has been completed at the request of the Power Innovation Pathway Manager 
to ensure that more innovator perspectives are incorporated into the Authority’s consultations 
and regulatory functions. 

 




